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Dear friends,

Exciting developments are taking place for Christians in Horsemanship through the excellent
sales of the “Biblical Approach to Horsemanship” Invitations enabled me to visit new countries this
year. Copies of this book can be ordered here at £6.00 including postage. Also soon out is “Dare to
follow” at £8.00 including postage.

“Teen Ranch” France was the first, where | spent a wonderful week preparing and examining the able
instructor for the “Christians Camp Horsemanship International” Instructors Certificate.

The next visit was to Riga in Latvia where 19 candidates came from Christian Campsites and
riding schools from all over Latvia to improve their riding instruction and learn to hear God through
drawing closer to Him, to use the different subjects of riding and horsemanship, almost as parables to
convey spiritual truths through the practical examples of working with horses. This Instructors
Seminar was one of the most successful that | have been privileged to teach. The candidates were
s0 open to learn and everyone achieved the Biblical Approach in a beautiful and amazing way. We all
ended up learningspiritual truths from each other. | have been invited to return again next year.

Yes there is a new awakening to use horses and riding to impart the spiritual truths of Jesus ‘
to children. U.S.A. especially have many Christian horse ranches, it is a joy to be part of this precious
work, as the Lord raises up new Christian riding programs and ranches in Eastern Europe and other
interesting countries.

I have also been invited to Kenya this November. This also involves a children’s orphanage
of 300 children homeless through aids. These children are near to starving and have to sleep on the
floor of a tin shack. We are trying to raise some money to help them. If you are able to help in any-
way, they would be more than grateful, cheques could be made out to the Bishop in charge “Rev
Domnic Ochoo” and sent to us, to send him, at the Bala Mercy children’s centre and orphanage.
So far we have raised £300 from running children’s horse shows.

The chalets are now open and ready for retreats for only £20 per night, you can bring your horse with
you, and have teaching in the “Biblical Approach.” Phone us if you would like to come for a visit.
I'am also available to give courses on the “Biblical Approach” in other areas.

Thanking you and God bless you,

Suzanne Pillans.
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